TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
January 19, 2021

The Town Council met January 19, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: ~ Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Justin Killingworth
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave
the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from January 4, 2020.
Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from January 4, 2020
as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with

the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson
Chapman and Crumpton.

New Business

Appoint Larry Underwood to the Planning Commission Board

Council Member Crumpton moved to appoint Larry Underwood to the Planning
Commission Board. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion

carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Benson
Littleton, Chapman and Crumpton.

Department Heads

Chief Barnett gave the council a copy of his activity report. He stated that Bobby Tuckers
last day was last Friday. He also reported to the Council that Forrest Silas was retiring as
of March 1st.

Mayor Hight asked the Council if officer Silas could keep his car for his security job until
he retired. The Council agreed for Officer Silas to keep his car until his retirement date.

Fire Chief Parker had no business at this time.



Mayor Hight asked about the Storm Sheiter. Fire Chief Parker stated that the fire
department is going to clean it up and they will have a monthly schedule to keep it
cleaned and up to date.

Daniel Avery had no business at this time.

Mayor Hight reported of 2 drains one on Jones St. and Franklin St., the one on Franklin
St. has a sewer line running in the middle of it. Mayor Hight is going to have County
Engineer to come out and to see what need to be done to repair them.

Mayor Hight asked Chief Barnett about one of the Towns Police cars sitting at the
Clanton Riverbank and Trust, because he has had several people ask him about it. Chief
Barnett explained that it was Silas Forrest one of our officers that works security for the
Bank.

Mayor Hight also reported the 2 of the mowers need to be repaired. One needs a new
deck that will cost $2,250.00 and the other will need a new motor $2565.00. He also
stated he had gotten prices on a new mower. Prices listed below.

Clanton Tractor & Equipment - $2250.00 (replace deck)
Terry's Small Engines - $2565.00 (new motor)

Council Member Benson moved to approve the repairs for both mowers. Council
Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Chapman, Benson and
Crumpton.

Terry's Small Engines- $9521.60
Active Tractor & Equipment - $7084.00

Mayor Hight reported that repairs need to be done at Sam Bentley Park and Field 1.

Sam Bentley Park - Press Box & Pavilion - $1500.00

Field 4 - Ceiling Tiles material & labor - $370.00
2 Plexi-glass windows & 1x4 frames material & labor - $400.00
2 New windows up front material & labor - $640.00

Mayor Hight stated that Daniel had gotten prices on the fence pairs and they would be
starting on them soon. He also reported that HIC window would be repaired and it would
cost about $1500.00.

Council Member Benson moved to purchase the new Scag mower for $9521.60. Council
Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson, Chapman and
Crumpton.



Town Clerk Crystal Smith had no business at this time.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve all repairs for Lawn Mowers and Sam
Bentley Park and Field 1. Council Member Killingworth seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth,
Littleton, Chapman, Benson and Crumpton.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Financial Statement as presented.
Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Chapman, Benson and
Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for January 4,
2021. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Chapman,
Killingworth, and Benson.

Mayor Hight recognized Mrs. Nunnally from West Medical Center Dr. Mrs. Nunnally
asked the Council and gave pictures to them about 2 properties that have lots of junk on
them. Mayor Hight explained he is working on this with the new Town attorney.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Benson
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Crumpton, Chapman
Killingworth and Littleton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



